

COMMISSION ON HIGHER EDUCATION

REGIONAL OFFICE III



CHEDRO III OFFICE MEMORANDUM

No. 32, series of 2025

For

: PRESIDENTS/HEADS, OFFICERS-IN-CHARGE OF STATE

UNIVERSITIES AND COLLEGES (SUCs) IN REGION III

Subject

: SUBMISSION OF REVISED LAND USE DEVELOPMENT AND

INFRASTRUCTURE PLAN

Date

: March 3, 2025

Pursuant to the pertinent provisions of Republic Act 7722, otherwise known as the "Higher Education Act of 1994," State Universities and Colleges in the Region are requested to submit their revised Land Use Development and Infrastructure Plan (LUDIP).

Revision shall include the following observations made by the members of the Sectoral Committee for Social Development during the Budget Dialogue with State Universities and Colleges on February 24, 2025:

- 1. Inclusion of 2026 infrastructure projects which are included in the budget proposal of SUCs but are not included in the approved LUDIP submitted to CHEDRO III;
- 2. Submission of LUDIP of other SUC campuses which are not yet submitted;
- 3. Addressed problems on illegal settlers and prioritized the titling of lands; and
- Prioritized construction of classrooms and laboratory facilities which are badly needed by SUCs; and
- 5. Other development projects, activities and programs related to land use development that are not included in the LUDIP previously approved by the Board

The revised LUDIP should be submitted to CHEDRO III for review by the LUDIP Technical Working Group before endorsing it to Board of Regents.

Please send the revised LUDIP in unrestricted Google Drive and email to chedro3@ched.gov.ph (cc: tparas@ched.gov.ph) on or before March 20, 2025.

Should there be queries and/or clarifications, the designated staff may directly coordinate with Engr. Teodoro M. Paras, Education Supervisor II, at (045) 436-1846 or email at tparas@ched.gov.ph.

DR. LORA L. YUSI

Director IV